# WHAT'S ON IN FEBRUARY?

# Attendance and Punctuality:

We would like to thank our families for the continued support in ensuring your child(ren) are here on time each day and ready to learn and have the best start to their day.

Reminder, if your child is unwell or has any contagious illness, please call 01900 608111 and select Option 1 to leave a message. If you need to use Class DoJo, please message Miss Stagg as the class teacher/assistants do not always have access, especially when learning has started.

If your child happens to be late, please ensure you sign them in at the main office with reason for their lateness. These will be monitored and any patterns/persistent lateness will be reported to the Access and Inclusions Officer at Cumberland Council along with any unauthorised absences that fall within the new government framework. We pride ourselves on building strong relationships with our families and will always help where we can to ensure your child gets the best start to their education. If you have any concerns/questions, please do not hesitate to contact us.

Our overall attendance so far this term is 94.6% with a target of 95%. Let's see if we can see an improvement going forward and see who wins the race!

#### Chinese New Year:

We will be celebrating Chinese New Year throughout school this week. We look forward to trying new foods and learning all about the Chinese festivities.

Nursery would love to thank Leo and his family for bringing in lots of treats for the children to celebrate the occasion. This really does go to show what an amazing family community we have here. We are very lucky.

## After-School Clubs:

**Panda Club and Koala Club** running as normal. Please book via SCO Pay - £2.00 per session.

**Tennis** with Coach David - last session is tomorrow Tuesday  $11^{th}$  February.

**Udance** — Continues as normal. Last session Monday 17<sup>th</sup> March.

#### School Hub:

Another reminder that, if your child stays for their lunch, a meal must be ordered. Please try and do this at least one week in advance. There will be three weeks' worth of menus that can be ordered in advance and a new one added each Sunday. Where possible, please discuss with your child to see what they would like and order accordingly. If they change their mind, you can edit their choice up until 9.30am on the day.

#### Library Visits:

Reception and Nursery will be continuing with Library visits this week. I bet they can't wait to tell you all about it!

### Internet Safety Day:

We will be sharing lots of discussions and activities around internet safety on Tuesday 11<sup>th</sup> February with all of the children.



新年快乐 (Happy New Year)

